

gaff. 1/2 sail, foggy and rainy this morning
 fine clear weather this afternoon Sunday, May 10th.
 fine clear weather after 12 at noon rainy this
 morning fair and fine weather the rest of the
 day. Course, W. X N. 1/2 N Monday, May 11th 1874. fine
 clear weather and day, steady light breeze fair
 wind Course, W X N 1/2 N. started to paint ship
 Tuesday May 12th 1874. Fine clear weather.
 N.E. wind steady breeze all day. passed a large
 steamer bound to Liverpool supposed to be
 the Egypt. Wind hauled ahead this evening blowing
 a pretty stiff breeze. had to take the fore
 and main Drogallion sail, and some of the
 small sails Wednesday May 13th 1874. fine
 clear weather, up to 1/2 past 11 o'clock
 this evening had. Wind ship heading N.W. 1/2 N.W.W
 strong breeze, nearly finished painting ship had
 to take the top gallant sails in and reef.
 Top sails Thursday May 14th foggy and thick
 weather this morning had wind fine and
 clear weather from 9 o'clock during the remainder of
 day washed down between decks. Friday May 15th
 fine clear weather and a fair wind Course
 S.W. 1/2 S W.S.W. W 1/2 N. Painting ship out side
 light. Breeze passing Georges. Barker soundings 30 and 35
 fathom of water. Saturday May 16th fair wind
 all day up to 6 o'clock foggy and rainy all
 day, and during the night, after 6 o'clock ship

3 and 4 points off of her Course, ship travelling
 during the day, 8.8, and 10 knots an hour.
 distance 23.0 miles from New York, Sunday,
 May 17th fine clear weather light
 breeze. had wind, passing the deep, sea
 back along, all night, soundings 40.30.25.
 fathoms of water 10 minutes to 4 o'clock I
 was aloft to see if I could see
 the light house but I could not at
 8 Bells. Called the watch and hove
 the lead again Soundings 17 fathoms of water
 distinctly heard the surf. Breaking on
 the beach thought we was close to
 land all hands, took ship 5 o'clock, the
 fog cleared away, saw the land, a steam
 and on our lee quarter plenty of ships in
 sight, ship heading the night, N.W.-W.N.W
 light breeze distance at 2 o'clock from
 Sandy hook, 33 miles from New York, all
 sail out, leading wind during the afternoon
 and evening, fine steady breeze at 6 o'clock
 right abreast of fire Island light, hove Oolus
 to turn in with our cloths on ready for a call.
 Monday May 18th 1/2 past 1 o'clock this morning
 called all hands and let go anchor at Sandy hook.
 till 6 o'clock this morning hove up anchor, again
 and went up to Staten Island, and let go
 anchor again to wait for Oolus. Cloudy and rainy